
Joint Council Meeting Minutes 
June 2, 2015 

 
Attendees:  Lindsay Bates, Katie Phillips, Hal Schulman, Christy Hickey, Deb Brod, Deann Alleman, 
Debbie Leoni, Jenny Montgomery, Nancy Goodfellow, Jean Pierce, Pat Ward,  Jim Frazier, Bob Swanson, 
Kevin Beyer. 
 
 
Meeting began at 7 p.m. with a 10-minute check-in. 
 
There were no alterations/questions on Joint Council Minutes. 
 
Staff Reports: 
 
Senior Minister: Since her staff report was prepared, Lindsay said that there is now a signed Letter of 
Agreement. 
 
Congregational Administrator:  In addition to her staff report, Katie reminded everyone that all expenditures 
and reimbursement requests need to be in by June 30. 
 
Church School Administrator:  Not present 
 
  
Council Reports: 
 
Canvass and Stewardship:  Kevin said that he is attempting on getting a handle on the entire process, 
working with David de Coriolis and George Tattersfield, to make the transition as smooth as possible.  He’s 
currently collecting and analyzing past campaigns and donation records. 
 
Communications:  No report; no representative 
 
ERT:  Since his team report was submitted, Hal reported that a fire drill had been done, with success.  He 
said an audible alarm needs to be installed in the Common Room area, and he wants to work with the LRE 
Team to document their procedures, especially for younger children. 
 
Facilities: Nothing to add, except that Deann expressed her compliments and thanks to those who have 
helped to make the grounds look so good. 
 
Finance:  No representative 
 
Fundraising:  Pat said there is nothing to report at this time. 
 
Green Sanctuary:  Nancy reported that the team had a fundraiser of various “green” items, sponsored the 
Cowspiracy movie, and will have a perennial/house plant sale on Sunday. 
 
Heritage:  Nothing to add. 
 
Hospitality:  Christy said that the team would be happy to help Social Justice with the Super Summer Supper 
potluck on August 22nd. 
 
Lay Ministry:  No representative; no report 



 
LRE:  Jenny reported that this Sunday is the Moving Up ceremony, with the theme of “change.” 
 
MAD Fund:  Nothing to add. 
 
Membership:  Jim said that they are planning a Taste of New UUs and a membership prep class starting in 
August. 
 
Ministry on Ministries:  Nothing to add 
 
Nominating:  Jim said he’s working on a plan to spread the process out, with it starting in September, rather 
than waiting until January, when it is frantic.  He also indicated that the team is in need of another name to 
join the Nominating Committee.  They already have one proposed name, and will follow-up to obtain the 
Board's approval once they have two names to present.  
 
Social Justice:  Nothing to add, but Jean talked about the Used Book and Art Sale that will be held on July 
25, from 9 to 3.  They are looking for volunteers to work.  She said that $400 of the proceeds will be given to 
Literacy Volunteers, with the remainder going to UUSG.  Drop off will be the Sunday prior, and the 
Thursday prior from 6 to 8 p.m. 
 
Technology:  No representative; no report. 
 
Worship:  Nothing to add 
 
WOW: No representative. 
 
 
Update on Time and Talent Survey 
 
Hal reported that he and Dan met, discussed and revised the survey, with most teams providing input. The 
consensus of the group was that the format and concept is good.  Hal said that it is not final, but is a draft for 
initial reaction and input, and would like feedback on details within three weeks.  One duplication was 
pointed out:  That the book sale is mentioned twice in #5. 
 
Hal said they are looking for feedback from Technology on how to compile, store and update the completed 
surveys, as well as possibly putting blank surveys on-line for the congregation to fill out.  He said the picnic 
will probably be the debut of the newly revised survey. 
 
Discussion of “Universal Ministry Team Expectations” document 
 
Jean said she thought #4, “Check mailbox weekly” is asking a lot.  Lindsay indicated it was necessary for 
time-sensitive materials. 
 
It was pointed out that the first word in #2 should be “seek,” with a discussion following as to how teams 
should seek input – whether it be an informal or formal process – and once the input is obtained . . . then 
what?  Deann pointed out that the needs/ideas vary with each team’s function.  Christy said her interpretation 
was that it would an informal process, whereby concerns would be brought back to the group.  Jean 
suggested that is be a survey constructed by the Board.  Jenny said that LRE regularly surveys parents in 
May, asking how the year went, but typically gets few replies.  Bob said that it should be something both the 
Board and the Council does, but is not something that that can be easily measured.  He noted that it is 



important, and a good tool for raising awareness and gauging expectations.  The consensus was to change 
“Seek” to “Use.” 
 
Jean mentioned that she appreciated Hal’s regular email reminders when the Pioneer deadline is coming up.  
Teams requested that Hal do the same for all teams; he agreed. 
 
Regarding item #9 “Submit a monthly written report to the Councils,” Hal said that this month there were 13 
teams that did not submit a report by the deadline, with three of those subsequently submitting by the 
meeting date.  He said that a response of “no report” is fine; but no response is not acceptable. 
 
Deann commented that the title of the document seemed a bit lofty; Deb suggested it be altered to “Ministry 
Team Expectations.” 
 
Katie requested an added item:  To read the Team Reports and Council meeting minutes before the Joint 
Council meeting, and be prepared to discuss issues. 
 
A correction in the introductory paragraph of changing “Committee” to “Team” was suggested. 
 
 
Discussion and Agreement on Combining Council Email Lists 
 
The consensus was that the councils are operating as a group, and there was no objection to combining the 
email lists.  It was suggested that the Board may want to amend the bylaws to combine the councils. 
 
 
 
Feedback on Annual Meeting 
 
Lindsay said that it was well received, that the attendees seemed engaged, and many seemed taken aback 
when presented with the financial deficit.  It was estimated that about one-third of the congregation attended. 
 
There was discussion on how the red/yellow/green lights were assigned, and Jean felt that the red light on 
“Make a Positive Difference in Our Community” did not accurately reflect on Social Justice’s 
accomplishments, which were quite positive.  Lindsay commented that these are five-year goals, so will be 
around for a while; however, she said when having to deliver bad financial news, possibly there’s a way to 
highlight the positive aspects. 
 
Katie reminded everyone to sign up for the pizza booth. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m. 
 
Next meeting is Tuesday, July 7, at 7 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


